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Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors held a scheduled sewer meeting on January 8, 2020.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.
Chairman Firestone called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman 




Gary Longenecker, Secretary



            Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor




Scott Rights, Sewer Engineer



Brent McFeaters, Township Manager



Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer 



Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor



Dusty Keller, Operator 



Three (3) Citizens
PUBLIC COMMENTS


None

APPROVE THE MINUTES 


 Chairman Firestone presented the minutes from the December meeting for approval.  Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the December meeting minutes.   All approved. 

APPROVE THE FINANCIAL REPORT


Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to approve the Financial Report.  All approved.  
 OPERATOR’S REPORT – Dusty Keller
Dennis Firestone welcomed Dusty Keller from the Fredericksburg Sewer & Water Authority as the new Operator for the Lickdale Wastewater Treatment Plant. 

  Dusty reported that on December 30, 2019 the Fredericksburg Sewer & Water Authority took over the daily operations of the Lickdale Wastewater Treatment Plant and he has begun training staff everyday to get them acclimated with the plant.  Kerry McCrary asked what the average time is they have been spending at the plant, and Dusty said right now there are two operators averaging between three or four man-hours per day, but it will average about three hours per day in the future.   

He also reported they have purchased 364 gallons of off-road diesel from Countryside Fuel for the generator at the plant and he also scheduled an LP delivery from Countryside for the Logistics Park Pump Station.   He said the plant is running good on one clarifier, but the nitrates are high, so he might make a few changes.


Dusty asked the Board for permission to take some mixed liquor from the Lickdale Plant to seed the nitrifiers at the South Fredericksburg, Little Swatara Plant because they are having an issue with organic nitrogen.  He explained that they would like to pull the mixed liquor on two different days, and it would be a pump and dump process of approximately 100 pounds of solids being removed from the Lickdale Plant and transported to the Fredericksburg Facility which they could do in lieu of wasting those particular days.  Scott Rights commented that it’s fine to do and he doesn’t see a problem with it.  Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to authorize Dusty Keller to take the material out of the Lickdale Sewer Treatment Plant for the Fredericksburg Sewer & Water Authority.  After a discussion about who was going to cover the cost hauling the sludge to the Fredericksburg Plant, Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to amend the previous motion  to authorize Dusty Keller to take the material out of the Lickdale Sewer Plant for the Fredericksburg Sewer & Water Authority and to split the cost of one load by Fredericksburg Sewer & Water Authority and one load by the Lickdale Wastewater Treatment Plant. All approved. 

EQUIPMENT PURCHASES NEEDED FOR THE LICKDALE SEWER PLANT

Brent McFeaters explained that they need to purchase a Royce Model 711 Portable Suspended Solids/Interface Level Analyzer in the amount of $2,509.00 and a YSI Pro20i Dissolved Oxygen Meter, 4-m Cable, Polarographic Probe in the amount of $845.50. A discussion was held about the meter that was previously at the plant and Atty. Bametzreider commented that from what he can determine the meter that was previously at the plant was owned by the NLCA but the cable was purchased by the Township in February 2019.  Jim Darkes remarked that the NLCA paid for the original meter and the original probe and Atty. Bametzreider noted that the Township paid $1,500.00 for the cable last February but the question is, who was it purchased for: Was it purchased for the NLCA or was it purchased for the Plant.  Atty. Bametzreider said the NLCA has made statements that it was purchased for the NLCA but he said he can’t find anything in the records that indicate that the Board knowingly purchased that cable for the NLCA and that matter is currently one of the things under discussion with Attorney Cassidy.  

 After a brief discussion, Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to authorize the purchase of the Royce Analyzer in the amount of $2,509.00 and the Dissolved Oxygen Meter/cable in the amount of $845.50. All approved.   Dusty said he will place the order tomorrow.   

ENGINEER’S REPORT – Scott Rights
The following is an update on work completed by our office during the past month
1. Wastewater Treatment Plant & Collection System Issues:


a.
Operator Search:  Our office assisted the Township in making the plant operator 
transition during the month.

2. Land Development Projects:  The following is an update on proposed land development projects and reviews as they relate to sanitary sewer.

a.
Freightliner of Lebanon (SE corner of SR 0072 and Old Forge Rd):  The Developer submitted revised plans (2nd submission) which we reviewed and provided comments.  The plans are proposing connection to existing sewers in Old Forge Rd. just opposite Love’s Truck Stop.  (No change since last month)
b.
Fisher Ave. Hotel:  The Developer has made application to the Township for 5,730 gpd of sewer capacity.  We are currently evaluating the request to confirm capacity exists in collection system including the Ingram Micro Pump Station.  In addition, we anticipate the Developer will be submitting revised plans in the upcoming weeks in response to our December 4, 2019 plan review letter.  The plans are proposing connection to the Township’s low-pressure sewer (LPS) system behind the Pit Stop Carwash.  

c.
Logistics Park Phase 2:  The Developer has advised us they are interested in 
preparing deed of dedication documents for dedication of the low pressure sewers 

to the Township.  Our office is working with the Township Solicitor to prepare the 
documents and a list of information required from the Developer.

3. Standard Sanitary Sewer Construction Specifications:  Our office continues to finalize the technical specification revisions and standard drawing details.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT – PAUL BAMETZREIDER

Atty. Bametzreider said as corollary to the discussion about the Royce Meter and

the Cable Probe, he is also discussing with Attorney Cassidy, the original reports which appear to

be in possession of the NLCA, and it is his position that the agreement says those reports belong

to and are the property of the treatment plant.  He is working on those with Attorney Cassidy and
will provide a more detailed report next month.
Atty. Bametzreider also reported that approximately three weeks ago he received an email from Heather Dock of DEP indicating that the Township would be receiving a letter from DEP’s legal department regarding the previous NOV that the Township received about a year ago.
Atty. Bametzreider also explained that Liz informed him that Sam Sharma has again not paid his sewer reservation payment for his reserve EDUs and said he will send Mr. Sharma a letter telling him that he must get his account caught up within ten days.  Atty. Bametzreider added that he did have a previous conversation with Mr. Sharma who said it is still his intention to continue with the project and the keep the reserve EDUs.   
Atty. Bametzreider said that at last month’s meeting Kyle Boltz asked the Board to look at his EDU usage for the Lickdale Campground and Scott Rights has concluded that he is averaging about 27 EDUs per quarter.   He added that the Township originally said he needed to purchase 36 EDU’s, but there must have been some sort of leak on the property that has been corrected, so they are going  recommend that the Board reduce the required EDU’s to 27, but before they make that recommendation, Kyle must make his 2019 payment of $10,800.00 and also bring his sewer bill to a current status before the agreement is modified.
NEW BUSINESS - None
OLD BUSINESS – None

OTHER COMMENTS - None
BILLS  


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to pay the bills in the 

amount of $9,770.86 from the Sewer Fund.  All approved. 

DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING 
Wednesday, February 12, 2020 at 6:30 P.M
ADJOURNMENT 


The meeting was adjourned at 6:56 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,






Elizabeth Krause





Recording Secretary

